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Building Communities with Purpose on Purpose 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
August 11, 2025
Urban Neighborhood Initiative Announces Interim President/CEO 
Kansas City, MO —The Board of Directors of Urban Neighborhood Initiative (UNI) is pleased to announce that Ms. Sakina Moore has been named the organization’s Interim President and CEO, effective August 1, 2025. Moore has served as UNI’s chief operating officer since 2022. She replaces Dr. Jamee Rodgers, who left to pursue new opportunities in Baltimore, Maryland.
“Ms. Moore brings deep institutional knowledge, strong relationships across our community, and a vision for sustaining and strengthening UNI’s mission during this transitional period. Her leadership as Chief Operating Officer has been marked by dedication, collaboration, and a steadfast commitment to equity—qualities that will serve her well in this new role” said Dan Cranshaw, chairman of UNI’s Board of Directors.  We are grateful that Ms. Moore has enthusiastically agreed to serve as our interim leader, allowing a seamless transition during an exciting time for the organization.”
Moore brings extensive experience in nonprofit management, community engagement, and program development, having dedicated almost her entire career in the nonprofit industry. For over three years, she has overseen daily operations, collaborated with executive leadership to drive strategic goals and cultivated partnerships to advance the organization’s mission as UNI’s COO. Moore brings a relatable perspective to the role with previous nonprofit experience at Catholic Charities of Northeast Kansas, Swope Health Services, and the Boys and Girls Club, to name a few. 
“As someone who has grown personally and professionally in the UNI organization and is deeply committed to our mission, I am excited about the opportunity to continue advancing our work in this new capacity,” said Moore.
Moore obtained a bachelor’s degree in public administration from The University of Kansas and holds a master’s degree in public administration from Capella University. 
UNI will host its annual Skip Day on Friday, Sept. 12, 2025, at TopGolf in Overland Park, Kansas.  This is a fun, tropical-themed brunch where bottomless mimosas, gourmet bites, and good vibes meet community impact. Every swing supports youth development, affordable housing, and neighborhood transformation across Kansas City’s urban core.  
###
About Urban Neighborhood Initiative
Urban Neighborhood Initiative (UNI) is a community development corporation committed to transforming neighborhoods in Kansas City through quality housing, youth development, community engagement, and strategic partnerships. Learn more at www.uni-kc.org.
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